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June 25th, 2018  Meeting Minutes  

Facilitator Jimmy Monto 

Attendees: David Baker, Missy Zawacki, Stephen Skinner, Beverly LaBier, Michael Dunbar, Honorable Joe 

Driscoll, Councilor at large Tim Rudd, Karen Schroeder, Margaret McVicker, Kathleen Joy, Ann Fordock, Peggy 
Chase, Wenona Timmons, Paul Aspinall, Wendy Aspinall, Lee fordock, Eileen Porto, Gina Russo, Karla Meininger, 
Rebecca Jackson, Bea Keefe, Tony Lambert, James Arena, Pauline Tucci, Dan Horan, Anna Maria DeSocio, Sue 
Straub, Katie Vorndran, Mike Parzyck                             

The Ground Rules were reviewed. 

April 23rd, 2018 Minutes: Missy Zawacki motioned to approve the minutes, Dave Baker 2nd.   

Committee Updates: Beautification Committee $975 was approved for Holiday flags, however, the 

amount to purchase the flags exceeds the cost of the granted funds.  Kathleen Joy motioned to move 
$200 of the funds awarded to the Holiday flags to the Historical Sign project.  The remaining funds will 
be used to purchase replacement American Flags. 

Parks Committee: Dan Horan provided an update on the involvement of DPW in Eastwood Heights Park.   

Ann Fordock, Deputy Commissioner of the Department of Public Works (DPW):   
Ms. Fordock introduced herself to the members and briefly reviewed her role within the 
department.  Ms. Fordock informed the members of the upcoming construction that will occur 
within the neighborhood; such as slurry seal.  Questions were taken from the floor. 

Issues for Officials/Representatives:  Lt. Schultz provided a brief crime update for the area.  
Questions were taken from the floor. 

July 26th 5:30pm to 7pm the Eastwood Neighborhood Association will host the Mayor Walsh and Chief 
Fowler at the Palace Theater will be attending to address issues of crime within the Eastwood 
neighborhood. 

TNT Board Update:  Tina Zagyva, TNT Coordinator, stated in the Month of May, 4 sectors elected 7 

new members.  Board leadership was chosen at the June 6th meeting for the 2018 – 2019 fiscal year; 
Jimmy Monto is the Chair, Pat Body is Vice-Chair, Rick Destito is Treasurer and Takarra Smith is the 
Secretary.  Ms. Zagyva informed the membership that she is working in collaboration with Mr. Monto 
and the Board to increase funding for TNT as well as develop an outreach campaign.  Mr. Monto 
provided a brief explanation of TNT as a separate 501c3 organization that is funded by the City. 

Announcements: 

 There will be No July or August meetings 

 Wednesday evening the Martstellars will be opening their home, 300 S. Collingwood, to 
neighborhoods to gather on June 27th at 6pm.  

 The Marketplace will take place on August 4th at 9am behind Walgreens. 
 

Tony motioned to adjourn at 8:09pm, David Baker 2nd. 


